MICHIGAN AMATEUR HOCKEY ASSOCIATION

EXECUTIVE BOARD MINUTES
MAY 9, 2008
A meeting of the M.A.H.A. Executive Board of Directors was held on May 9, 2008 at the Holiday Inn, Southgate, Michigan.

 President Micki Jesue called the meeting to order at 9:00 a.m.  Voting members in attendance were: Mickey Jesue, George Atkinson, Bob Yohe, Ray Kraemer, Roger Mauritho, Larry Johnson, Gordon Bowman, Kerin Wear Grant Helms and Jerry Ludden.  Non-voting members included:   Carol Schwanger, Ron Brasseur, Patty Madden, Sean Jacques, Ralph Bammert, Jack Witt, Ron Hayes, Dave Stankewicz and Mike Corso.
George Atkinson made a motion, seconded by Roger Mauritho to approve the minutes of the previous meeting.  Motion passed unanimously.

 Ray Kraemer made a motion, seconded by Larry Johnson to approve the March treasurer’s report.  Motion passed unanimously. Grant reported we will be a little short on the membership income. He also stated the referee situation has been cleared up. Grant is going to research new banks based on the service fees we have been charged in the past by our present bank.  He will also investigate a new credit card company as the fees charged by different companies are highly competitive.  He will report back to the board before any changes are made.
Grant reported there will be changes in the insurance for this upcoming season.  He will have more information at the USA meeting in June.

Grant reported there are two legal actions pending with USA and do not involve MAHA at this time.

Grant researched the option of buying computers or leasing computers.  At this point it is in our best interest to continue to buy new computers with a three year warranty.

Discussion ensued about electronic registration for players and teams.  A motion was made by Mickey Jesue to mandate that players must register electronically for the 2008/09 season, seconded by Bob Yohe.  Motion passed unanimously.  Mickey will write the letter and Kerin will send to all associations, directors and etc.  It will also include that it is mandatory the background checks have to be done electronically.

Patty Madden discussed the G/W proposals, forming a Female Council and the governance of Senior Women under the Adult Council, are being voted on at the USA meeting. She distributed a notice sharing the position of the G/W Section with respect to these proposals.  Much discussion took place on this issue. 

Select Tryouts for G/W were held in Grand Rapids and went very well.  Complaint was reported that it was held in Grand Rapids.  Patty reported this works well for evaluators and is a great facility.  It will be moved around for next year.

Girl’s Development Camp will be held August 4-8 in Adrian, Michigan.  They have openings for 150 participants.

Discussion took place regarding the JV State Playoffs that did not happen this past season.  Roger stated this will be on the agenda for the State Tournament Committee in July for discussion.  The reason no playoffs were held as the players were told that if they participated they would be ineligible for H.S. Spring Sports.  Mickey will email Randy Allen and get a clarification for next year.
Kerin reported plans are underway for the summer meeting. Reports for the book are due into Jerry Ludden by June 20, 2008.  Conducting the rules part of the agenda will be Maurice Henderson our parliamentarian.  The Executive Board will remove themselves from the front of the room and will take chairs in the back during this portion.  A closed session of DAL’s and District C/P will be held Friday from 9:00 a.m.-11:00 a.m.  This will be for the current district C/P’s. No representative will be allowed to attend if the sitting C/P cannot make the meeting.  The meeting will be mediated by Carol Schwanger. Two sessions will be added to Saturday afternoon, OneGoal Committee will meet and an Insurance seminar will be conducted by Grant Helms. Ralph is having his registrars meeting on Friday morning at 9:00 a.m.  It was reiterated to the districts to try to encourage as many associations as they can to attend, MAHA will pay the cost one nights lodging for an Association President or their representative. 
All web sites changes have been completed per George Atkinson.

George Atkinson distributed information on the MAHA OneGoal Grant Evaluations.  George went through the grant awards that were awarded and those that were denied.
Jerry Ludden reported the complete accounting for the USA Grant Block for 2007/08 will be mailed this next week.

The Application for the 2008/09 USA grant block was mailed in March, 2008.  The requests for 2009/10 are due in at the November, 2008 Executive Board meeting.
Carol Schwanger reported on the S.T.A.R. program.  Several reports have been turned in.  Also the committee needs a new chair.  S. McLean is considering the position. 


Sean Jacques reported 2,845 officials have been registered to date.  Two Michigan officials were chosen to go to the Nationals this past season.  Sean stated he went to Quebec for a workshop and brainstorming conference this past month and was a very good experience.  The Lowell McCoy award winner will be forwarded to Kerin shortly.

Gordon Bowman announced that Dave Brase has been selected as Michigan Coach of the Year.  Gordon stated his select camp went very well this year.  A motion made by Jerry Ludden, seconded by Roger Mauritho to transfer the net excess money from the all the camps to the MAHA coaching fund after the DVD’s have been made on Tough & Clean Hockey.  Motion passed unanimously.  
Jack Witt distributed draft of Michigan Criteria for “Approved Skills Development Programs” developed by Ron Hayes.  Some discussion was held and would like to see # 7 reworded.  Any feedback anyone has please let Jack know. Jack will make the changes and send to Kerin for emailing to the Executive Board prior to the July meeting.  It will be added to the Executive Board agenda for the summer meeting.
A Level 4 Clinic, Kalamazoo, Michigan is scheduled for the end of the month.  Only have 55 registered to date and have room for 150.  

Ralph Bammert reported we registered 45,771 players to date. We are 677 registered players and 354 coaches behind last season at this time.  2,200 players are unclaimed and probably include 850 Learn to Skate participants. 
Mickey Jesue announced that Ralph Bammert is stepping down as Michigan Registrar and Bob Yohe has been approved by USA as the new Michigan Registrar. An election to fill the remainder of Bob’s term, V.P. Officials will be held with nominees being taken from the floor at the summer meeting.

Ray Kraemer reported he is way up in the Adult registrations.  He also stated there were two National Winners.

Roger Mauritho stated the youth program had four National Winners and Kerin Wear will send invitations to the coaches to the summer meeting.  MAHA will pay for Saturday night stay and Banquet Tickets.

Larry Johnson stated he has four abuse hearings to be scheduled all from Spring League.

Larry Johnson reported he has had three appeals, one was denied as it was received after the appeal deadline and two were upheld.
Mike Corso asked if all arenas need to be in compliance with USA rules by September 1.  They will not shut a rink down for not having correct lines. This should be a topic for the President’s meeting.  It will be a MAHA decision as to whether to hold Districts & State Tournaments but it is recommended by this committee not to withhold Districts or States from an arena who is not in compliance because of line placement.
Mike Corso also raised some questions about new associations. District 7 denied an Association as they did not follow the draft rules.  

Kerin Wear reported that Charlene trick, Michigan Disabled Coordinator is resigning effective June 1, 2008.  We are actively seeking a replacement at this point with ads in both newspapers and email sent to all associations, directors, council members etc.

George Atkinson distributed a sheet from the results of MAHA Association Training Questionnaire and the answers were somewhat all over the place. 
Mickey Jesue announced the OMHA meeting will be held June 13-14, 2008.  The Executive Committee has all been invited.  Contact Mickey Jesue if you are able to go.

No further business to come before the meeting; the meeting was adjourned at 1:10 p.m.

Kerin R. Wear, 
MAHA Secretary
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